Roll No.						Serial No. Q. C. A.			
ಒಟ್ಟು ತ	ಪ್ರಶೆಗಳ ಸಂಚ	ಖ್ಯೆ : 54]				_ [ಒಟ್ಟು ಮುದಿ	್ರತ ಪುಟಗಳ	್ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : 24
ω	No. of Qu	O	54]				ω -		Pages: 24
ಸಂಕೇತ	ಶ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : ಅ	63-E			ವಿಷಯ	: ತೃತೀಂ	ಯ ಭಾಷೆ	– ಇಂಗ್ಲಿ	್ರಷ್
Code	No. : 6	3-E	;	Subje	ct : Th	ird La	nguage	e — El	NGLISH
ದಿನಾಂಕ	ਝ : 09. 04	. 2013]					[Date : 09	9. 04. 2013
ಸಮಯ	ು : ಬೆಳಿಗ್ಗೆ 🤉	9-30 ರಿಂದ	ಮಧ್ಯಾಹ–1	2-15 ರವ	ರೆಗೆ]	[T	ime : 9-30	A.M. to	12-15 P.M.
ಪರಮಾ	ಾವಧಿ ಅಂಕಗ	ಗಳು : 100]					[Max. M	Iarks : 100
			FOI	OFFI	CE USE	ONIV	7		
	Γ] [FUE		CE USE	1 -			
Q. No.	Marks	Q. No.	Marks	Q. No.	Marks	Q. No.	Marks	Q. No.	Marks
1.		12.		23.		34.		45.	
2.		13.		24.		35.		46.	
3.		14.		25.		36.		47.	
4.		15.		26.		37.		48.	
5.		16.		27.		38.		49.	
6.		17.		28.		39.		50.	
7.		18.		29.		40.		51.	
8.		19.		30.		41.		52.	
9.		20.		31.		42.		53.	
10.		21.		32.		43.		54.	
11.		22.		33.		44.		×	
	ı	1 1	l I	L		To	tal M	arks	

Total Marks in words

Signature of Evaluators

1. ✓

2. ✔

Signature of the Room Invigilator

[Turn over

Grand Total

Signature of the Deputy Chief

 $Registration \ No.$

General Instructions:

- i) The Question-cum-Answer Booklet consists of 54 objective and subjective types of questions.
- ii) Space has been provided against each objective type question. You have to choose the correct choice and write the complete answer along with its alphabet in the space provided.
- iii) For subjective type questions enough space for each question has been provided. You have to answer the questions in the space.
- iv) Follow the instructions given against both the objective and subjective types of questions.
- v) Candidate should not write the answer with a pencil. Answers written in pencil will not be evaluated.
- vi) In the case of Multiple Choice, Fill in the blanks and Matching questions, scratching / rewriting / marking is not permitted, thereby rendering them to disqualification for evaluation.
- vii) 15 minutes of extra time has been provided for reading the question paper.
- I. Four alternatives are given for each of the following questions / incomplete statements. Only one of them is correct or most appropriate. Choose the correct alternative and write the complete answer along with its alphabet in the space provided against each question. $15 \times 1 = 15$
- 1. Bhima felt refreshed and much stronger than before when
 - (A) he saw the real form of Hanuman
 - (B) Hanuman embraced him
 - (C) he ate some fruits
 - (D) Hanuman gave him a parting blessing.

Ans.:			

2.	Hanı	ıman blocked Bhima's way because
	(A)	he wanted to know the strength of Bhima
	(B)	that place belonged to the Kauravas
	(C)	that place was full of bush and thorns
	(D)	he wanted to protect Bhima from danger.
	Ans.	÷
3.	Wha	t kind of girl was the Duchess ?
	(A)	Sensitive
	(B)	Arrogant
	(C)	Far sighted
	(D)	Jealous.
	Ans.	:
4.	The l	Duchess resorted to strike by
	(A)	sitting on the apple tree
	(B)	crying loudly
	(C)	sitting lonely in a corner
	(D)	throwing away kitchen articles out of the house.
	Ans.	;

5.	Acco	rding to Gandhiji Urdu is not a distir	ict la:	nguage as
	(A)	its writing method is different		
	(B)	it is not spoken widely in India		
	(C)	it is not taught in all the schools		
	(D	it has adopted Hindi grammar and A	Arabi	c and Persian vocabulary.
	Ans.	:		
б.	In th	e lesson 'At the High School' Gandhij	i gav	e more importance to
	(A)	good handwriting and physical exer	cise	
	(B)	socially useful and productive work		
	(C)	building a good school		
	(D)	his father's unhealthy condition.		
	Ans.	:		
7.	One	word for a person who has noble aim	s for	the future is a / an
	(A)	astronomer	(B)	philosopher
	(C)	visionary	(D)	dreamer.
	Ans.	:		
8.	Ram	anath worked two ho	urs to	o complete his project.
	The	suitable preposition to fill in the blan	k is	
	(A)	in	(B)	for
	(C)	into	(D)	of.
			` ,	
	Ans.	:		

9.	Gaya	atri said her brother	was a	at the office.				
	The	suitable conjunction to fill in the blan	nk is					
	(A)	if	(B)	as				
	(C)	since	(D)	that.				
	Ans.	ī,						
10.	Vedant is intelligent boy. He is studying in university.							
	The	suitable pair of articles to fill in the b	lank	is				
	(A)	the, an	(B)	a, an				
	(C)	an, a	(D)	a, the.				
	Ans.	:						
11.	The v	word that does not rhyme with 'East'	is					
	(A)	priest	(B)	least				
	(C)	beast	(D)	breast.				
	Ans.	:						
12.	Whic	ch one of the following words takes th	ie pre	efix 'mis' ?				
	(A)	fortune	(B)	member				
	(C)	advantage	(D)	luck.				
	Ans.	:						
13.	Socra	ates was a minded phil	osopl	ner.				
	Fill i	n the blank choosing the correct form	n of tl	he word.				
	(A)	constructing	(B)	constructive				
	(C)	constructed	(D)	construction.				
	Ans.	:						

14.	Human beings are the puppets.				
	The	figure of speech used here is			
	(A)	simile	(B)	metaphor	
	(C)	alliteration	(D)	personification.	
	Ans.	:			
15.	The I	Indian fought <u>against</u> the British.			
	The	underlined word in the sentence is a,	/an		
	(A)	conjunction	(B)	adjective	
	(C)	preposition	(D)	adverb.	
	Ans.	:			
II.	Fill i	n the blanks :			5 × 1 = 5
16.	Fill i	n the blank with suitable auxiliary ve	erb gi	ven in brackets :	
	Gan	dhiji not like gymnasti	.cs in	his school days. (does / did)	
	Ans.	:			
17.	Fill i	n the blank with suitable tense form	of the	e verb given in brackets :	
	Kavy	va has (eat) all the ma	ngoe	s.	
	Ans.	:			

Ans. :			
Fill in the	blank with the opp	osite word to the	underlined word :
	l <u>remember</u> the goo		
\ns. :			
Choose th	e correct word from	the brackets to i	ill in the blank :
Kalpana w	ratched a beautiful	thi	rough her telescope. (scene, seen
ins :			
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	,		
Match the	words in List-A w	ith their meaning	es in List-B . Write the correct an
	words in List-A w provided :	ith their meaning	
he space		ith their meaning	
he space	provided :	ith their meaning (i)	5
he space	provided : List-A		List-B
he space (a) (b)	provided : List-A perish	(i)	List-B request
he space (a) (b) (c)	provided : List-A perish renown	(i) (ii)	List-B request weak
(a) (b) (c) (d)	provided : List-A perish renown appeal	(i) (ii) (iii)	List-B request weak happened
(a) (b) (c) (d)	provided : List-A perish renown appeal feeble	(i) (ii) (iii) (iv)	List-B request weak happened famous
(a) (b) (c) (d)	provided : List-A perish renown appeal feeble	(i) (ii) (iii) (iv) (v)	List-B request weak happened famous skilful
(a) (b) (c) (d)	provided : List-A perish renown appeal feeble	(i) (ii) (iii) (iv) (v) (vi)	request weak happened famous skilful desire
(a) (b) (c) (d)	provided : List-A perish renown appeal feeble	(i) (ii) (iii) (iv) (v) (vi) (vii) (viii)	List-B request weak happened famous skilful desire die

Accordin what rea	g to B.S. Chandrasekhar, who is the finest batsman at the moment, ar
What ma	de Indians very much interested in the Columbia space shuttle ?
What do	Europeans in general think about themselves and the people of Asia
	Europeans in general think about themselves and the people of Asia
	Europeans in general think about themselves and the people of Asia
	Europeans in general think about themselves and the people of Asia
Africa?	Europeans in general think about themselves and the people of Asia
Africa?	

	What happened to the miser's treasure?
	Iow did the people of the past treat one another?
]	How would be the evenings in Tartary, according to Walter de la Mare?

How did Sa	rabhai help his classmates at St. John's college?	
Mention an	y two unique qualities of Kalpana Chawla.	
What was t	he bold act of Aruna Asaf Ali ?	

V.	Rea	d the following extracts and answer the questions that follow:	$5 \times 3 = 15$
35.	"Ha	ve you one for me ?"	
	a)	Who said this ?	
	b)	What did the speaker say this to?	
	c)	What does 'one' refer to ?	
36.	"The	e Sarabhais started a school."	
	a)	Who were referred to as Sarabhais?	
	b)	What was the school called?	
	c)	Where did they start the school?	

37.	"If am caught, I will be sentenced to imprisonment for 15 to 20 years or even be hanged."								
	hang	ged."							
	a)	Who said this?							
	b)	Who did the speaker say this to?							
	c)	Why did he say this?							
38.	"You	lived alone on the forest tree."							
	a)	Who made this statement?							
	b)	What does 'you' refer to in this context?							
	c)	How did it live in the forest?							

13 **63-E**

[Turn over

39.	"Siste	ers and Brothers of America."
	a)	Who addressed the people like this?
	b)	Who were addressed as sisters and brothers?
	c)	Where had these people gathered?
VI.		
40.	Quot	e from memory :
	So sv	veet a face
		been
	Coph	ietua
		my queen
		OR
	God :	moves
		perform
	He pl	lans
		the storm

/II.	Answer each of the following questions in <i>five</i> or <i>six</i> sentences :	2 × 4 = 8
₽1.	How did Daksha solve the problem of hatching boiled eggs?	
	OR	
	What are the good, better and best signs of civilization?	
	<u>-</u>	

VIII.	Rewrite as directed:	
43.	Change into passive voice.	1
	The farmer presented mangoes to the king.	
44.	Frame a question to get the underlined words as answer.	1
	Pavan met his friends <u>at Udupi</u> .	
45.	Combine the sentences using 'too to' to get a meaningful sentence. This writing is very illegible. I cannot read it.	1
46.	Combine the sentences using 'either or' to get a meaningful sentence. He drinks coffee if not, he drinks tea.	1
47.	Change into indirect speech.	2
	Seema said, "I can solve this problem".	

17 63-E 48. Give the other two degrees of comparison. 2 Ashoka was greater than any other king. IX. 49. Imagine that you are Sagar / Pooja of Government High School, Dharwar. Write a letter to the Headmaster requesting him to put up a notice not allowing mobile phones in the school premises. 5 OR Write a letter to your father about your studies.

19

X.			
50.	Write two	paragraphs on any <i>one</i> of the following topics :	1 × 5 = 5
	a)	Computer and its uses	
	b)	National festivals	
	c)	Preventing air pollution.	
	-		
	<u></u>		
	-		

21 **63-E**

Usually, who lived in the holy places?

51.

XI. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

India is a land of holy places. Some places are holy because great men and women lived in those places. And many ancient temples are there. They are found amidst beautiful surroundings. They are situated by the side of rivers, the seas, on tops of the hills or mountains. They attract a number of visitors and tourists with their natural beauty and their fine temples and buildings. All this shows how our forefathers had a keen sense of beauty and the art of life!

52.	Where are the holy places situated?	1
53.	What makes these places attractive?	1

23 **63-E**

54.	What can we understand about our forefathers when we visit these holy places?
	1

ಕರ್ನಾಟಕ ಪ್ರೌಢ ಶಿಕ್ಷಣ ಪರೀಕ್ಷಾ ಮಂಡಳಿ, ಮಲ್ಲೇಶ್ವರಂ, ಬೆಂಗಳೂರು $\, = 560\,\,003$

KARNATAKA SECONDARY EDUCATION EXAMINATION BOARD, MALLESWARAM, BANGALORE - 560 003

ಎಸ್.ಎಸ್.ಎಲ್.ಸಿ. ಪರೀಕ್ಷೆ, ಏಪ್ರಿಲ್ — 2013

S. S. L. C. EXAMINATION, APRIL, 2013

ಮಾದರಿ ಉತ್ತರಗಳು

MODEL ANSWERS

ದಿನಾಂಕ: 09. 04. 2013] ಸಂಕೇತ ಸಂಖ್ಯೆ : **63-E**

Date: 09. 04. 2013] **CODE NO.: 63-E**

ವಿಷಯ: ತೃತೀಯ ಭಾಷೆ — ಇಂಗ್ಲಿಷ್

Subject: Third Language — ENGLISH

[ಪರಮಾವಧಿ ಅಂಕಗಳು : 100

[Max. Marks: 100

Qn.	Sub. Object	. Sub. Objec		Value Points	Marks		Total
Nos. Qn.No		- tives		value Foliits		Exp.	Total
I. 1.			В—	Hanuman embraced him	1		1
2.			D —	he wanted to protect Bhima from			
				danger	1		1
3.			A —	sensitive	1		1
4.			A —	sitting on the apple tree	1		1
5.			D —	it has adopted Hindi grammar and			
				Arabic and Persian vocabulary	1		1
6.			A —	good handwriting and physical			
				exercise	1		1
7.			C —	visionary	1		1
8.			В—	for	1		1
9.			D —	that	1		1
10.			C —	an, a	1		1
11.			D —	breast	1		1
12.			A —	fortune	1		1
13.			В—	constructive	1		1
14.			В—	metaphor	1		1
15.			C —	preposition	1		1

Qn.	Sub.	Objec		Marks		T
Nos.	Qn.No.	- tives	Value Points	Comp.	Exp.	Total
II. 16.			— did	1		1
17.			— eaten	1		1
18.			— protection	1		1
19.			— forget	1		1
20.			— scene	1		1
III.21.			A — die	1		1
			B — famous	1		1
			C — request	1		1
			D — weak	1		1
			E — happened	1		1
IV. 22.			Mr. Durfy had got a bigger letter for four			
			pence. Andy had seen this.	1½	1/2	2
				1/2	/2	2
23.			Rahul Dravid is the finest batsman for his			
			technically batting and dependence.	1½	1/2	2
24.			First Indian woman Kalpana had gone into			
			space. It created interest among Indians in			
			the flight.	1½	1/2	2
25.			Generally Europeans think that Asians and			
			Africans are barbarous. Europeans wear			
			more clothes than them	1½	1/2	2
				1 /2	/2	4
26.			Shed grateful tears for bearing, and raising			
			him though she lived in mud and soil,			
			leading a hard working life.			
			reading a mara working inc.	1½	1/2	2
	1	L	1	1		1

Qn.	Sub.	ub. Objec Volum Paints	Marks		Ma4-1	
Nos.	Qn.No.	- tives	Value Points	Comp.	Exp.	Total
27.			God is our creator and master. He will never let down the believer.	1½	1/2	2
28.			The miser's treasure was robbed by a bold robber.	1½	1/2	2
29.			The people of the past treated one another whole heartedly.	1½	1/2	2
30.			Evenings would be colourful with lamps yellow as honey and red as wine. Musical instruments would be played.	1½	1/2	2
31.			B. S. Chandra said he never thought about his disadvantage. On the other hand, he used his disadvantage for the best result.	1½	1/2	2
32.			Dr. Sarabhai's friends would come to him with their problems. He would solve their problems in an easy and interesting way.	1½	1/2	2
33.			Kalpana had a great passion for flying in Pushpaks. She wanted to be an astronaut, not an engineer. She wanted to excel boys in all competitions.	1½	1/2	2
34.			Aruna unfurled her beloved tricolour at Gowali Tank Maidan in Bombay.	1½	1/2	2

Qn.	Sub.	Objec	W.1 . D	Marks		
Nos.	Qn.No.	- tives	Value Points	Comp.	Exp.	Total
V. 35.	a)		Mr. Durfy	1		
	b)		To the postmaster	1		
	c)		A letter.	1		3
36.	a)		Dr. Sarabhai's parents	1		
	b)		Retreat	1		
	c)		At Ahmadabad.	1		3
37.	a)		Shankar Kurtakoti	1		
	b)		Shakuntala Dhamankar	1		
	c)		She intended to marry him. That was risky			
			according to him.	1		3
38.	a)		John Keats	1		
	b)		The dove	1		
	c)		It lived very happily.	1		3
39.	a)		Swami Vivekananda	1		
	b)		Americans	1		
	c)		In the Great Hall of Columbus at Chicago.	1		
	-,			1		3
VI. 40.			So sweet a face such angel grace			
			In all that land had never been,			
			Cophetua swore a royal oath.			
			This beggar maid shall be my queen.			
			OR			
			God moves in a mysterious way			
			His wonders to perform			
			He plans his foot steps in the sea			
			And rides upon the storm.	4		4
				<u> </u>		4

Qn.	Sub.	Objec	Value Points	Ma		Total
Nos.	Qn.No.	- tives		Comp.	Exp.	Total
VII. 41.			Daksha's father was worried about		rks Exp.	
			hatching boiled eggs. Daksha suggested			
			him sowing boiled beans to get a rich crop.			
			He did so. The king thought him mad and			
			asked the farmer how boiled beans could			
			sprout. The farmer said if boiled eggs could			
			be hatched why not possible to get a rich			
			crop sowing boiled beans.			
			OR			
			Fine pictures, fine buildings and good			
			books with philosophical thoughts and			
			beautiful things are good signs. A better			
			sign of civilization is a fine man who is			
			unselfish and works with others. The best			
			sign is to work together for the common			
			good of all.	2	2	4
42.			According to Rabindranath Tagore a			
			devotee can never get Moksha by			
			worshipping God. He really worships God			
			by doing socially useful productive work			
			like agriculture, road making and sewage			
			cleaning. Tagore advises him to stop			
			chanting and singing and to come down on			
			the dusty soil, that leads to Moksha.			
			OR			

Qn. Nos.	Sub. Qn.No.	Objec - tives	** * - · ·	Marks		
			Value Points	Comp.	Exp.	Total
			The people of the past behaved naturally			
			and they were good at their feelings. They			
			did not have cheating ideas. They treated			
			one another whole heartedly. But the			
			present day people are not like this. Their			
			behaviour is completely artificial. They			
			spend their time in laziness and without			
			work. They cheat one another. They do not			
			shake hands with heart.	2	2	4
VIII.43			Mangoes were presented to the king by the			
•			farmer.			
			OR			
			The king was presented with mangoes by			
			the farmer.		1	1
44.			Where did Pavan meet his friends?		1	1
45.			This writing is too illegible to read.		1	1
46.			He drinks either coffee or tea.		1	1
47.			Seema said that she could solve that			
			problem.		2	2
48.			Positive : No other king was as great			
			as Ashok.		1	1
			Superlative : Ashok was the <i>greatest</i> king.		1	1

Qn. Nos.	Sub.	Sub. Objec Value Points	Volvo Bointo	Marks		Total
	Qn.No.		value roints	Comp. Exp.	Exp.	1
IX. 49.			Format and content	3		
			Language		2	5
X. 50.			Matter	3		
			Language		2	5
XI. 51.			Great men and women	1		1
52.			Situated by the river side, the seas, on top			
			of the hills or mountains.	1		1
53.			Their natural beauty and their fine temples and buildings.	1		1
54.			Our forefathers had a sense of beauty and			
			the art of life.	1		1